
January 7, 2022 
Board members present for regular session at 9:00 a.m. were: Hoadley, Shelley, Twombly, Walker, and Wedemeyer.   
Also present: Mandy Berg, Connie Scarlett, George Feazell, and Tom Bingaman.  
 
All motions were approved unanimously unless noted otherwise.  
 
Due to heightened public health risk from the coronavirus outbreak, the Board Meeting was held via conference call pursuant to Iowa Code section 
21.8 along with in-person public attendance in the boardroom. 
 
HISTORICAL SOCIETY –  Scarlett, Feazell, and Bingaman presented the Historical Society’s FY23 funding request of $6,000. This is an increase 
from last year’s approved amount of $4,000.  Caleb Nelson entered at 9:37 a.m.  Scarlett, Feazell, and Bingaman exited at 9:45 a.m. 
 
FAIR BOARD – Aby Bauer joined via conference call and Alecia Heinz, Gina Meisenheimer, Nathan Baier, and Clint Douglas entered at 9:45 a.m. 
Bauer presented the FY23 funding request of $50,000.  This is an increase from last year’s approved request of $30,000. Mike Stringham entered at 
9:52 a.m. Bauer, Heinz, Meisenheimer, Baier, and Douglas exited 10:01 a.m. 
 
ENVIRONMENTAL HEALTH – Jotham Arber joined at 10:03 a.m. via conference phone. Stringham and Arber discussed the budget and the 
environmental health service rates.  Arber stated that the budget would only increase minorly to include the wage increases for the year. Stephanie 
Claussen entered at 10:16 a.m. Terri Queck-Matzie and Kerry Aistrope entered at 10:25 a.m. Arber and Stringham exited at 10:26 a.m. 
 
PUBLIC HEALTH – Claussen presented Public Health’s FY23 funding request of $90,000.  This is the same as last year’s approved amount. Claussen 
exited at 10:30 a.m. 
 
TOURISM – Queck-Matzie presented Adair County Tourism’s FY23 request of $3,500. This is the same as last year’s approved amount. Queck-Matzie 
exited 10:46 a.m. 
 
AG EXTENSION – Kerry Aistrope presented the Ag Extension’s FY23 funding request of $14,000.  This would be an increase from last year’s approved 
amount of $6,000.   
 
MATURA – Raedeen Bigelow and Danna Buls entered at 11:04 a.m. Aistrope exited at 11:05 a.m. Buls presented the FY23 funding request of $18,663 
for MATURA and $6,000 for General Relief.  This is the same as last year’s approved amount.  
 
ADJOURNMENT: Moved by Twombly and seconded by Hoadley to adjourn at 11:19 a.m. Approved. 
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